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Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

I hope you are managing to keep cool during this unusually hot weather. Our year five and six pupils have been making the most of 

the sunshine on their residential with the Wiltshire Outdoor Learning Team. I had the privilege of visiting them yesterday, and their 

enthusiasm for the plethora of activities they were undertaking was contagious! Well done to every child for engaging so 

wholeheartedly with the occasion and a huge thank you to Miss Ottner, Miss Blood, Mrs Artus and Mrs Wooster for their round the clock 

education and care. 

 

I am delighted to be able to confirm class organisation for the beginning of the new academic year. There will be no change to the 

current Monday/Friday organisation for Kingfisher and Woodpecker classes for the autumn term; Miss Davis will be extending her 

maternity leave until the end of term two which means we will be thrilled to continue working with Mrs Marsh in Nightingale class during 

this time; and Mrs Reid will be reducing her teaching days to two per week and sharing her responsibilities with Mrs Evans. All teaching 

assistants will remain with the same classes, groups or pupils as currently. 

 

Atworth 

 

Kingfisher 

 

Monday - Friday Mrs Genner 

 

Woodpecker  

 

Monday Mrs Evans 

Tuesday - Thursday Mrs Pugh 

Friday Mrs Genner/Mr Kiely 

 

Nightingale 

 

Monday - Wednesday Mrs Marsh 

Thursday - Friday Mrs Liddiard 

 

Kestrel 

 

Monday - Friday Miss Ottner 

 

Monkton Farleigh 

 

Robin 

 

Monday - Tuesday Mrs Reid 

Wednesday - Friday Mrs Evans 

 

Falcon 

 

Monday - Friday Mrs Croker 

 

 

Tomorrow is the Monkton Farleigh Fete from 2-5pm at the Manor. Everyone is welcome to attend, and you will be treated to watching 

our Monkton Farleigh base pupils sing and dance for your pleasure. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Finally, please remember that next Friday is our ‘Extravaganza Day’. Mrs Genner has been working tirelessly to organise this magical 

day which promises to be one to remember. Please refer to the accompanying poster for further information on timings and spread 

the word. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Simon Futcher. 
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An unusual week with no golds.  Plenty of 

certificates though!   

Well done to all those mathletes earning 

recognition this week. 

Silver : Sam F, Edie, Hector G, Emily J, Livinia 

Bronze : Bodhi B, Bodhi C, Ezra, Benjamin, Oliver CJ, Teddy E, Sam F, 

Alexis G, Maddox, Edie, Hector G, Dexter, Rufus, Oliver H, Tomas, Emily J, 

William, Livinia, Ted L, Morgan, Finlay, Ryley, Bodhi PH, George R, 

Isabella R, Scarlett, Harrison, Isabella S, Jamie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cardboard Donations Needed For 

Nightingales Iron Age/Stone Age Project 

On the week commencing 26th June, 

Nightingales will be finding out about 

different Iron Age tools and weapons and how these differ 

from those in the Stone Age. As part of this, we would like to 

create our own using cardboard. It would be a great help if 

we could have some donations of flat pieces of cardboard 

from boxes or packing before this time.  

Many thanks, 

Mrs Marsh 

Kestrel/Nightingale Swimming Thursday 22 June - Drowning 

Prevention Week 

 
Melksham Community Campus have sent us information 

about Drowning Prevention Week. During the schools 

lesson they will be covering personal survival, what to do in 

an emergency and how to potentially help someone who 

has fallen into water without putting yourselves in danger. 

  

They would like to invite children to bring pyjamas to wear 

over their swimming costumes for their lesson, just so they can 

get a feel for what it is like to be in water with clothing on. 

They are aware that not all children will want to do this, so it is 

not mandatory. 

 

They recommend that lightweight clothing is worn (pyjamas 

seem to work the best). 

 

Things that cannot be worn are; 

o Joggers 

o Hoodies 

o Skirts 

 

o Denim 

o Onesies 

o Night dresses 

More information about staying safe in and around water 

can be found on the Royal lifesaving Society Website 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-

information  

Or Family Water Safety | Royal Life Saving Society UK ( RLSS 

UK ) 

 

 

Birthday Books 

We would like to thank, Harry L for 

donating “Do Not Open This Book” by 

author, Andy Lee. 

Happy 5th Birthday Harry! 

A message from Churchfields Fundraiser 

 

Hi Everyone.  

Friends of Churchfields have lots of events coming up next term. Please see 

the poster for more information. 

We are looking for volunteers to help us on sports day,  

 We need help on Thursday 13th July in the evening to put our new 

marquee up. If you can spare an hour or so that evening, please 

let us know. 

 We need volunteers on Friday morning, 14th  July to get set up 

ready for the fete 

 We need volunteers on Friday afternoon, 14th  July to run the stalls 

and help pack down and tidy up 

Please let us know if you can help by contacting either Emma or Georgie or 

email us on thevillageschoolpta@gmail.com 

Fundraiser 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-information
https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-information
https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/family-water-safety
https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/family-water-safety
mailto:thevillageschoolpta@gmail.com
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Atworth Outdoor Swimming Pool 

As most of you are probably aware, at our Atworth base we are lucky enough to have an outdoor swimming pool. 

Unfortunately since the pandemic we have been unable to open the pool and it has fallen in to disrepair.  

Tasked with a very optimistic ambition of opening the pool this summer, a fantastic team of parent volunteers have 

worked incredibly hard to revamp the pool. We can’t thank these volunteers enough, who have given up their 

afternoons, evenings and weekends to bring our pool back to life.  

Together we have removed all the weeds (and continue to do so), the paving slabs have been pressure washed, 

fences and gates have been repaired. The changing rooms had the original, leaky roof removed and new roof felt 

was fitted, the windows have been replaced, it’s had a fresh coat of paint and the insides will be refurbished. Pool 

World from Corsham have been in numerous times this week to get the pump running and get the pool clean and 

ready for use. 

So far, we’ve gone from this … to this! 

 

We would like to thank all of the parent volunteers who have helped with this transformation. We could not have done 

this without you. 

Emma Bennett 

Zoe Gibbs 

Alex Jenn 

Laura Grant 

Keeley Hampton 

Gregg Carter 

Louise Alford 

Rob Densem 

 

Carlo Rinaldi 

Iwan Williams 

Viv Kenchington 

Heather Johnson 

Allie Mitchell 

Al Bennett 

Jack Grant 

James Milne-Smith 

With just a few finishing touches to be made, we are hoping by the end of next week the children will be able to use 

the pool - let’s hope this glorious weather continues. 

This is a fantastic resource for our small school and we don’t want to lose it. We need to keep fundraising to keep the 

pool running year after year, enabling the children to practice to swim, improving their levels of physical exercise and 

contributing towards improving their mental health.  

So please look out for our future fundraising opportunities and support us if you can. 

If anyone would like to join the swimming pool committee and help us with the day to day running of the pool please 

either speak to Emma Bennett or email EBennett@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk If we have enough volunteers we may be 

able to open the pool during the summer holidays, so please do speak up if you think you can help out at all. 

We are very much looking forward to opening the pool and seeing the children spending many happy hours splashing 

around.

mailto:EBennett@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk
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Term dates for 2023/2024 

 

Term 6: Monday 5 June – Tuesday 25 July 

(2023) 

 

Term 1 Monday  4 September – Friday 18 

October (2023) 

• Monday 24 July  – INSET DAY (school 

closed) 

• Tuesday  25 July – INSET DAY (school 

closed) 

 

• Friday 1 September  – INSET DAY 

(school closed) 

• Monday 25th September – INSET 

DAY (school closed) 

Term 2: Monday 30 October – Wednesday 20 

December (2023) 

Term 4: Monday  19 February – Thursday 28 

March (2024) 

• Monday 30th  October - INSET DAY 

(school closed) 

• Monday 11th March – INSET DAY 

(school closed) 

 

Term 6: Monday 3 June – Monday 24 July (2024) 

 

• Wednesday  24th July - INSET DAY (school closed) 

 

Term 6 

Saturday 17 June  Monkton Farleigh Fete 

Tuesday  20 June Atworth R23 Induction afternoon 1pm -3pm 

Wednesday 21 June Cluster music project St Laurence 

Wednesday 21  June Monkton Farleigh R23 Induction afternoon 1pm -3pm 

Thursday 22 June  Kestrel class swimming 

Friday 23 June  Extravaganza day  

Tuesday 27 June Melksham Oak taster day YR 6 

Tuesday 27 June Atworth R23 Induction afternoon 1pm – 3pm 

Wednesday 28 June  Monkton Farleigh R23 Induction afternoon 1pm -3pm 

Wednesday 28 June ST Laurence YR 5 Cluster Curriculum Day 

Thursday 29 June  Kestrel class swimming 

Friday 30 June Y6 Corsham induction day 

Tuesday 04 July YR6 leavers trip to Bath 

Tuesday 04 July R23 Teddy Bears picnic 1:30 pm – Both bases  

Thursday 6 July Kestrel class swimming  

Thursday 06 July YR6 Induction day St Laurence (1 of 2) 

Calendar continued onto next page 
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Friday 07 July Non-uniform day for Tombola  

Monday 10 July Castle Combe race track 5-8 pm  

Monday 10 July to Friday 14 July Sports Week 

Tuesday 11 July Rocktopus – Atworth  

Tuesday 11 July BMT Piano lessons cancelled at Atworth – (Due to sports week) 

Tuesday 11 July  Ukulele lessons cancelled at Atworth – (Due to sports week)  

Thursday 13 July YR6 Induction day St Laurence (2of 2) 

Thursday 13 July Kestrel class swimming 

Friday 14 July Sports afternoon with PTA event 1pm onwards 

Friday 14 July Pupil Reports go home 

Tuesday 18 July  Move up morning  

Wednesday 19 July Leavers service St Michaels Church 1:15pm 

Thursday 20 July Summer disco 5:30 – 7pm 

Friday 21 July Last Day Term 

Monday 24 July  Inset Day 

Tuesday 25 July  Inset Day  
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